
Donnington Wood Infant School & Nursery 

Baldwin Webb Avenue 

Donnington, Telford  

TF2 8EP 

Telephone 01952 386640 

email: a2041@taw.org.uk 

Headteacher: Mrs C Boddy 

learning, caring, preparing 

      30th April 2025 

Dear parents  

 

As many of you are already aware, most of the roof across nursery and school are made with Reinforced 

Autoclaved Aerated Concrete (RAAC). We were informed last academic year that this needed to be 

removed and have been waiting for the funding to be released from the Department for Education. The 

funding has now been agreed and the project is starting this week. The work will involve installing 

temporary buildings on the playground and field which will be used from September for school and nursery. 

The work to remove and replace most of the school roof will then take place and once completed we will 

move back into the main building. We will send further detail about the project next week.  

 

Children will continue in their current classrooms until the end of this term. While the work is carried out to 

prepare and install the temporary buildings, the playground will temporarily be re-located to a large section 

of the car park. This will be secure and will be the only change for the children (in school). There will be no 

changes for Nursery. 

 

From TOMORROW Thursday 1st May the pedestrian entrance from Church Walk will be 

closed. This will allow the contractors a dedicated entrance onto the site away. The pedestrian entrance 

from Baldwin Webb Avenue (by the flats) and the main driveway will continue to be open as normal. There 

will be no access to the back of school, playground, field or Willow School. As a result we need to make 

some changes to where children enter and leave the building.  

 

Nursery – no changes, please continue to come to the nursery door for drop off and collection. Please can 

afternoon nursery parents not arrive before 3:15 to collect children as the entrance will be used by 2 classes 

from school to leave at 3:10.  

Reception – no changes, please continue to use the usual door for drop off and collection.  

Year 1 – children will enter by the main entrance (by the office) at the start of the day. Children will be 

collected at 3:10 from the nursery entrance. Please wait on the nursery ramp to collect.  

Year 2 – children will enter by the main entrance (by the office) at the start of the day and leave through 

the same door. Please wait in the small car park area to collect.  

There is a map on the back of this letter to show these changes. These changes will be in place for the rest 

of this term. If you usually use the Church Walk entrance then you may need to allow extra time for getting 

to / from nursery and school. Children must wait with their adults at all times.  

 

Please do not hesitate to ask if you have any questions or queries. We are hoping to hold an information 

session for parents in the next couple of weeks.  

 

Your sincerely 

Mrs C Boddy  

mailto:a2041@taw.org.uk


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Children must wait with adults at all times (including older siblings) and  

walk with adults when moving around the site. 

To the shops and 

Donnington Wood 

CE Junior School 

Driveway entrance open for pedestrians 

and blue badge holders.  

Pedestrian entrance 

(by the flats) open. 

Class 1 & 2 

collected by the 

office 3:10 

Class 5 & 6 enter 

and collect from 

usual place 

Class 3 & 4 collected from 

the nursery entrance 3:10 

Classes 1, 2, 3 & 4 

enter by the office 

8:40 

Nursery enter and 

collect from usual place 

NO ACCESS from Church 

Walk. No access to the 

playground or field 


